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VUSD Wellness Council Elementary Site Representatives 

Meeting Minutes

Date: Thursday, April 28, 2011




Time: 3:30-4:45 pm



	Members Present: Amy Haessly, Janeen Baylon (Alamosa), Shannon Schlehuber (Bobier), Denise Caldwell (BH), Teri Albritton (CA), Julie Hanson (Grapevine), Velia Oliveros (Lake), Shelly Faulkner (MM), Jerri Keen (TH)
Instructional Focus Statement: All students will make meaning of text through explicit instruction of academic language, common academic vocabulary, and reading strategies resulting in comprehension and understanding of grade-level standards-based content being taught.

Purpose/Rationale of Committee/Work Team:  The purpose of the council shall be to monitor the implementation of the wellness policies, evaluate the district’s progress on the policies’ goals, serve as a resource to schools and recommend revisions to these policies as the council deem necessary and/or appropriate.
Alignment to LEAP and/or Board Goal/Objective(s):  The Wellness Council supports the Board’s goals and objectives to support every child reach academic grade level proficiency in all core subjects.

Outcome of Meeting:  Site Representatives will identify next steps for Wellness Policy implementation and continue developing resources to support our sites.


	AGENDA ITEMS
	Presenter
	Time
	TALKING POINTS
	NEXT STEPS

Who/When

	1. Welcome!
	Amy/All
	10 min
	
	

	2. Review accomplishments of this school year
	All
	15 min
	· Progress Reports
· Certificates 

	This year we implemented “Wellness Council Report Cards” for sites to track their wellness efforts.  It was a useful tool for the sites that submitted information however not all sites completed the information on the report.  This year we worked with the district’s Literacy Coaches and developed the Health Education Links in Houghton Mifflin for the K-5th grades.  We partnered with the Red Ribbon Week Coordinators and shared resources for Wellness activities to be included with their traditional RRW activities.  This resulted in several successful partnerships at many sites.  We strengthened and expanded our nutrition education efforts by utilizing Mira Costa & CSUSM students to deliver a series of nutrition & physical activity lessons in elementary classrooms.  The Cooking Cart continued to be a popular tool among classes and afterschool programs.  We also received a grant from the NFL Fuel Up to Play 60 at Breeze Hill & Beaumont to promote breakfast and physical activity.  The Dairy Council and the Champions for Change Power Play Program continued to be major supporters of our nutrition education efforts.
Certificates of Appreciation were presented to all of our Wellness Council Site Representatives.  Thank you for your support and dedication to promoting wellness throughout the district!

	3. Identify areas of focus for next school year
	All
	20 min
	· Identify successes & challenges
	Next year we will continue focusing our efforts on implementing nutrition education and increasing wellness awareness.  We will also examine methods to improve communication with parents to support their efforts in raising healthy children.  Amy will increase the frequency of resources to site reps with newsletter articles, parent education info, and classroom suggestions.   We will also support teachers’ efforts to implement PE time.  Amy will ask the Executive Team for direction and support for teachers to implement PE minutes.  Site reps explained that their overloaded classroom schedules and the absence of a calendar that includes PE time are the biggest barriers to implementing PE on a regular basis.

	4. Employee Wellness Campaign
	Amy
	10 min
	· Calling All Champions!
	We discussed the district’s efforts to promote the health of all employees and their dependents to increase health and ultimately to stabilize our health care costs.  The kick off meeting is on May 26th at 4-5:30 pm at the Civic Center Community Room.

	5. Report Board 
	Amy
	
	· Amy presents Annual Wellness Update to the Board on June 23rd 
	· In addition to the annual report to the Board, Amy will request a meeting with the Executive Team to request direction on how to proceed with implementing PE time.

	6. Announcements
	All
	5 min
	
	Kids College activities are also open to teachers to participate.  One teacher shared about the Kids College Yoga class at her site that she started to attend.  Check out what’s happening at your site.
Oceanside Outrigger Canoe Club offers a fun way to exercise during the summer break.  Check out their website for details on newcomer’s paddle and recreation paddles and get out on the water! www.oceansideoutrigger.org 

	Items for Next Agenda:


	
	
	
	Next Elementary Site Rep Meetings:
No more for this year!!!  ( 
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